Following a program presented by Betty Thomas of the "Friends Helping Friends" program for the N. C. State Vet. School

the meeting was called to order by President, Stella Maunsell.

The minutes from the October 17, 1994 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer's Report:

p. 3

Checking Accout:

\$ 9,091.65

FIF

1,910.19

Savings Account

23,704.17

President's Report: Stella welcomed guests and visitors.

Committee Reports: Membership: M. F. Davis read several member-candidate names.

Obedience: Fran Hoffman reported that applications for January classes will be mailed within a short time.

Conformation: Julie Kaupas reported that there will be a mini-handling session beginning on January 5th. This session will run for four weeks and will be held from 7:30-8:30~p.m. on Thursdays. Julie asked for suggestions for weekly seminars.

Tracking: Emilie Beglane reported that the T.D.-T.D.X. test on November 27th is full.

Education: Sallie Cooper reminded membership that there is a free video available and programs are available for any teachers interested in having programs presented to their class.

Social: Richard Perschel alerted people to a future yard sale and asked that treasures be put aside for this purpose in the spring. Richard also reminded that DKC mugs are still for sale at \$5.00 per.

Lisa Connelly, Awards Ch. reported that the annual awards program will be held on Feb. 24th at the Colonial Inn in Hillsborough. There will be a cash bar (wine and beer) from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. with a buffet beginning at 7:30 The cost will be \$17.00 per person. Payment must be made in advance by February 14th to Denise McDonald. The silver trophies are to be turned over to someone on the awards committee no later than the December club meeting.

Cathy Fogel reported that three new books have been added to the DKC library and members are urged to use the library.

Cindy Luster reported that there are 62 entries for the Karen Pryor seminar and urged DKC members to attend.

Sharon Pitz advised that the Christmas party will be held at the DKC building on Dec. 19th and will be a cocktail party. The membership was reminded to bring items for the animal shelter.

Betty Perschel thanked everyone for their help with the fall show.

P. 1

Page 2

New Business:

There will be a CGC test held at the DKC building on December 3rd and a volunteer is needed for test #10-good handwriting is necessary for this test evaluator. Registration will begin at 9:30 a.m. and the test will begin at 10.00. We also will hold a CGC test at the Mighty Match in January. The CGC tests are an AKC approved activity.

The building will be open during the holidays for training on Tuesdays from 6:30 to 8:30 and Wednesdays from 6:30 to 8:00.

Following several brags the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Marjorie J. White, Reporting Secretary.